ED GAINEY Mayor



CHRIS HORNSTEIN DIRECTOR

## CITY OF PITTSBURGH DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

CITY-COUNTY BUILDING

September 20, 2022

President and Members of Council City of Pittsburgh

RE: URA Cooperation Agreement Warrington Recreation Center

Dear President and Members of Council:

Attached is a proposed resolution authorizing the Mayor of the City of Pittsburgh and the Director of the Department of Public Works, to enter into a Cooperation Agreement with the Urban Redevelopment Authority, in order to receive a grant from the Pennsylvania Budget Office Redevelopment Assistance Capital Program, for the renovation of Warrington Recreation Center, in the amount of ONE MILLION FIVE HUNDRED THOUSAND (\$1,500,000.00) DOLLARS, and authorizing expenditures for this stated purpose.

Your favorable consideration of this proposed Resolution is appreciated.

Sincerely,

Chris Hornstein Department Director

CH/MN/CG/cjg